Liberal Studies Committee Minutes
February 1, 2007

3:15 pm

Present:  Y. Asamoah, P. Barnacle, M. Hughes, K. McKee, J. Myers, F. Slack, G. Wilson

Excused:  C. Zoni, J. Coccarelli, M. Sadler, T. Wacker, J. Nubile
Guest: Nick Kolb

Minutes were approved on a McKee/Hughes motion with editorial corrections

Guest Nick Kolb reviewed with the committee the status of TAOC and acceptance of transfer credits from other institutions.  Participating institutions (including all PASSHE universities and community colleges) will agree to guarantee acceptance of 30 transfer credits to count toward graduation for a transferring student.  Standards will be set for each course with the expectation that it will be 10 specific courses common to all institutions.  The TAOC has discussed an option for certain programs to be exempt from this agreement because of the lack of free electives in those programs or the need to adhere to accreditation requirements.   At this point no time-line has been established as to when this agreement will become effective.  

Committee discussed LBST 499 The Caribbean: Beyond the Beach proposed by Marveta Ryan-Sams.  The committee has several questions/recommendations for revision.  1.) assignments described on pages 1 and 2 of the proposal are frequently referred to as “synthetic” however it is not clear how these assignments are synthetic or how students will be engaged in synthetic thinking in their approach to these assignments; 2.) on page 4, we suggest the author add the word “to:” to the stem for the course objectives rather than begin each objective with that word; 3.) on page 5 numerous objectives begin with “describe” however students in LBST 499 courses should be expected to achieve higher-level learning.  We suggest some redefining of the objectives and perhaps combining some objectives to reduce the overall number listed; 4.) a grading scale should be added to page 6 or 7; 5.) on page 7 and in other instances, an alternative to the word “skim” might be added to the description of assignments or the word might be eliminated altogether; 6.) the course outline contains frequent references to class discussions but it is not clear how these discussions will be synthetic or foster synthetic thinking for the students.  The committee recommends the proposer discuss possible revisions with the LS director and/or be invited to a future LS meeting.  No action was taken. 
G. Wilson distributed the latest revision of the LS framework for the committee’s information.  The committee reviewed the most recent changes, particularly to the Category 1 description and outline.  The LSRSC will meet on 2/2 to make final adjustments to the framework before it is sent to the UWUCC and then put on the Senate agenda for 2/13 meeting.  

The meeting was adjourned on a Myers/McKee motion.

Meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
